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August 14, 2013            
 
 
Dennis Mulberger, Managing Director 
Consolidated Tire Processing, LLC 
3665 Darby Road 
New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168 
dmulberger@cfl.rr.com 
 
Re: Consolidated Tire Processing, LLC 
 SW WACS # 100465 
 Volusia County 
 OCD-CAP-13-2783 
 
Dear Mr. Mulberger: 
 
 
Department personnel conducted a compliance inspection of the above-referenced facility on 
April 10, 2013. Based on the information provided during and following the inspection, the facil-
ity was determined to be in compliance with the Department’s rules and regulations. A copy of 
the inspection report is attached for your records. 
 
The Department appreciates your efforts to maintain this facility in compliance with state and 
federal rules. Should you have any questions or comments, please contact Brad Whidden at (407) 
897-4315 or via e-mail at Brad.Whidden@dep.state.fl.us.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Reggie Phillips, Manager 
Central District 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
 
Enclosures: Inspection Report 
   
  


